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Docket No. FSIS–2008–0022 
Docket Clerk 
U.S. Department of Agriculture 
Food Safety and Inspection Service 
Room 2534, South Agriculture Building 
1400 Independence Avenue, SW. 
Washington, DC 20250 
 
Re:  Requirements for the Disposition of Cattle That Become Non-Ambulatory Disabled 

Following Ante-Mortem Inspection; Docket No. FSIS–2008–0022 
 
September 29, 2008 
 
To whom it may concern: 
 
The National Milk Producers Federation appreciates the opportunity to provide comment 
on the United States Department of Agriculture (USDA) Food Safety and Inspection 
Service (FSIS) proposed Requirements for the Disposition of Cattle That Become Non-
Ambulatory Disabled Following Ante-Mortem Inspection (Docket No. FSIS–2008–
0022).  The National Milk Producers Federation (NMPF), based in Arlington, VA, 
develops and carries out policies that advance the well being of dairy producers and the 
cooperatives they own.  The members of NMPF’s 31 cooperatives produce the majority 
of the U.S. milk supply, making NMPF the voice of more than 40,000 dairy producers on 
Capitol Hill and with government agencies. 
 
NMPF supports the proposed USDA amendment to the Federal meat inspection 
regulations removing the provision to allow FSIS inspection personnel to determine the 
disposition of cattle that become non-ambulatory after having previously passed ante-
mortem inspection, and that all those cattle become non-ambulatory after passing ante-
mortem inspection, be condemned and properly disposed.  On April 22, 2008, NMPF 
joined the American Meat Institute and National Meat Association on a petition 
(attached) to USDA to make this same change.  
 
The proposed regulation will prohibit the case-by-case determination of the status of non-
ambulatory cattle that have passed ante-mortem inspection making all non-ambulatory 
cattle considered unfit for human food.  NMPF agrees with USDA that the proposed rule 
will have minimal impact on the slaughter of cattle; August 2008 data from the USDA’s 
Agricultural Marketing Service indicates that out of 33.7 million slaughter cattle in 2007, 
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only 1300 cattle (including 600 cull cattle and 700 steers and heifers) would have been 
impacted by this regulatory change.   
 
We appreciate the opportunity to provide these comments and fully support these 
proposed regulatory changes.  Please contact me if you have any questions about these 
comments. 
 
Sincerely,   

 
Jamie S. Jonker 
Director, Regulatory Affairs 
 
Enc.  


